Barrington C of E (VC) Primary School

Belonging Believing ~ Together Succeeding

Summer Term No 2 Friday 3rd May 2019 Website: www.barrington.cambs.sch.uk Contact: office@barrington.cambs.sch.uk

Dates & Events

Celebration Assembly

Today on Friday 3rd May 2.45pm

No assembly on 10th May

Assembly on 17th May **2.45pm**

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday School closed

Year 6 Sats Dates 13th - 16th May

Thursday 23rd May Hedgehog Day

Friday 24th May Inset Day School closed

Newsletter

Celebration Assembly Today Friday 3rd May No assembly on 10th May Next Assembly on Friday 17th May

Monday 6th May - Public Bank Holiday - School closed on Monday

PLEASE READ Important information!

We have now been informed that the new tarmac will not be put down next week.

We now expect this to be week commencing 20th May...we will try and keep you as up to date as possible.

As you can appreciate this is a large project and dates sometimes have to be re-scheduled.

Entry and exit will be as 'normal' next week.

Important Notice Re Parking and for Bus Children

We are aware that there are planned road closures between 1st & 17th May along Haslingfield Road. This may cause delays to the homeward journey of the school bus. It is vital that no vehicles are parked around the entrance to Church Meadows in a morning as the bus will NEED to turn around here.

Art Exhibition

Children's artwork is now being exhibited in Barrington Church. The artwork will be on display until Sunday and we understand the church is open during the day. Please do try and go along for a look around.

Guinea Pig Hosts

If anyone would like to host the Guinea Pigs one weekend or over the half term break please speak to Mrs Davies or Julia in the office.

Hatching

Please come and have a look in the reception area and see the newly hatched ducklings.

Head lice

Just to let you know that cases of head lice have been recently reported in school. It is always advisable to check your child's hair regularly. PLEASE treat immediately otherwise the problem continues!

Thank you for your support.

Sports Day will not be held in May

Once again please accept our aplologies for any inconvenience and we will advise you as soon as we have a new date confirmed.

Friday 24th May Inset Day School closed

Materials wanted for an Art Day

In the second half of this term we will be having a 'recycled art' day and will be working with the children to create art work from things that would otherwise be thrown away.

We would be very grateful if you can start collecting any of the following for us. We will need lots of coloured circular lids so if you can ask any family and friend to help collect them we would be very grateful.

Items: bottle tops, and circular lids of any size or colour

Magazines with lots of colour pages and photographs

Newspapers

Empty plastic bottles (like those used for squash and fizzy drinks)

Brown corrugated cardboard Black buttons of any sizes CDs

Coloured tiles of any size or shape Small coloured plastic items that would otherwise go in the bin (eg happy meal toys, plastic cutlery broken pieces of plastic toys)

There will be a large box in the entrance hall for you to drop any of these items into. Thank you.

Please see separate letter re Mis Meredew's

Maternity leave – Years 2,3 and 4 will have received paper copies.

Uniform - FOBS have some stock!

When you start thinking about buying new uniform for September please remember FOBS have a small stock of items left over from the uniform shop in Fowlmere, these are at cheaper prices! Please enquire for sizes, also we will send out an order form.

Please note we have a supply of plain navy and yellow polo shirts (without a logo) for £2.50 each. These are very good quality items at a bargain price. The rest of the uniform can be purchased on line at

- www.myclothing.com

Hedgehog day.

This half term we are supporting the Hedgehog Hospital at Shepreth. There are certain things that they need to help them to look after the hedgehogs they help.

You can help us by collecting any of the following items and bringing them into school.

Tinned dog or cat food (not fish-based or with gravy) Dog or cat biscuits.

Specialist hedgehog food

Cat milk

Old newspapers

Fleece blankets

We will have a hedgehog collection box in the entrance hall for you to put these things into.

You can also help by taking part in our hedgehog spikey hair day on Thursday 23rd May.

Donate £1 and come to school with a crazy spikey hair do!

From the Charities Ministry and the hedgehogs!

FOBS Sherry & Tapas evening – Friday 5 April 2019

Many thanks to everyone who supported the FOBS Sherry and Tapas evening last month. The event was a great success and raised a fantastic £719 for FOBS which included a generous donation of £100 - towards books for the new school library - from The Rotary Club of Cambridge Rutherford.

Thank you to all those involved and in particular to Suzie Tydeman who sourced the 6 different sherries and provided the guests with a tutored tasting on each one, to Rowena Gardiner, and to Helen and Jana at Barrington Hall for allowing FOBS to use their amazing venue which created a wonderful environment for the evening.

Class Photos

When we receive the proofs back they will be sent home for you to place orders.

Big Battery Hunt - Keep saving your batteries

RECYCLING COLLECTION BOXES FOR WALKERS

& BISCUIT WRAPPERS

Please put empty wrappers in the labelled boxes